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AGENDA 
 

TOWN OF CLINTON REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

 
November 19, 2024 

 

Call meeting to order –  
 

Prior months meeting minutes –  
 

Treasurers Report/Financial Review –  
 

Review and pay bills – 

 
Fire Department Report –  

 

EMS/First Responders Report –  

 

Recreation Board Report –  

 

Community Building Report –  

 

Roads and Bridge Report –  

 

Old business –  

 

New Business –  

 

Public Comment- 

 

Adjourn -  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   



TOWN OF CLINTON REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
 

October 22, 2024 
 

The regular meeting of the Town of Clinton was called to order by Chairman Peter 

Ramfjord at 6:10 PM with Supervisors Cal Warwas, Peter Ramfjord, Robert Butler, 

Treasurer Elaine Santi, Fire Chief Jim Theodore, EMR Coordinator Kyle Tomczyk and 

Clerk Brian Mayry.   All in attendance recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

The minutes of the last regular meeting were distributed by the Clerk. Supervisor Butler 

motioned to wave reading the minutes and accept the minutes as distributed, second by 

Chaiman Ramfjord. Motion carried unanimously. 
 

The Treasurer’s Report was provided and read by Treasurer Santi.  Supervisor Butler 

motioned to accept the financial report, second by Chaiman Ramfjord and 

unanimously carried. 
 

Supervisor Butler motioned to pay the submitted bills and claim forms. The motion was 

second by Chairman Ramfjord and prevailed unanimously. 

 

Fire Chief Theodore stated the Department responded to one department alarm.  Chief 

Theodore addressed the Township Board stating NFPA training is now testing Firefighter 

I.  The new 2025 OSHA standards were touched on briefly, Chief Theodore will be 

attending a OSHA class to learn more about the coming changes.  The grant applications 

for the AFG grants were unsuccessful.  Chief Theodore stated that one of the grant 

applications was for turn out gear.  A majority current turnout gear is nearing its ten-year 

life cycle and is in need of replacement.   Chief Theodore estimated the cost of replacing 

all turnout gear to be around the $70,000 area.  Chairman Ramfjord asked that pricing be 

sought out from several vendors and a plan to replace the turnout gear will develop from 

there.  Grants are being written to the Elks for fire prevention material and another to MN 

Power for equipment.   

 

EMR Coordinator Kyle Tomczyk stated that the EMRs received 12 alarms, four of which 

were in McDavitt Township.  The group is working on staying current and providing 

quality service. Kyle is also working on pricing for CO monitors to be carried by 

responders.  Daniel Jude is seeking membership for Clinton EMR as he is EMT certified. 

Chaiman Ramfjord motioned to the policy, second by Supervisor Butler and unanimously 

carried. 

 

Treasurer Santi presented Township Purchasing and Reimbursement Policy.  Supervisor 

Butler motioned to the policy, second by Chaiman Ramfjord and unanimously carried. 
 

Chairman Ramfjord motioned that the meeting be adjourned until the next regular 

meeting on October 22, 2024, beginning at 6:00 PM.   Supervisor Warwas second and the 

meeting adjourned at 6:53 PM. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

Brian Mayry, Clerk 



 

Dear Clinton Township Board Colleagues: 

 

I am writing to announce my official resignation from the town board, effective EOB 

11/12/2024. I'm choosing that date because I plan to attend the IRRR meeting that day to 

field any questions regarding our broadband project, per the request of CTC rep, Joe 

Buttweiler. I'm leaving to focus on my new role and to give you the latitude to move 

forward as a board in the way that you see fit. I look forward to discovering what that 

will look like! 

 

Starting on this board in 2020 was quite a trip. I was sworn in on a virtual session via 

"Google Meets" before we ever had a Zoom account, and we held meetings online the 

whole first year. We did my first road inspection in the Township in separate vehicles. 

 

Starting on the board with two other Supervisor's that had about 60 years of combined 

experience was appreciable, as was seeing Bob, Elaine and Pete come in each subsequent 

year. I'm grateful for the time I've had with all of you. The insights, humor and friendship 

will always be remembered fondly as well. 

 

Special thanks to Brian for fielding so many questions for me before I made my run for 

the board and for being helpful to my growth as a supervisor the whole time I've been 

there. 

 

Of course, I'm not leaving the neighborhood! Feel free to reach out anytime, and please 

visit in St.Paul if you ever want a break from God's country! 

 

With warm regards,  

 

Cal Warwas  

Clinton's Township Supervisor  

Representative-elect for MN House 7B  

218-749-0460  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
CL INTON TOWNSHIP  BOARD,   
 
MY NAME IS  JEDIDIAH FIL IPOVICH.  I ’M  WRITING TO APPLY 
FOR THE JOB OPENING OF PART T IME WINTER HELP.   
 
MY WORK EXPERIENCE INCLUDES:  
-  PART-TIME SMALL  ENGINE/AUTOMOTIVE MECHANIC  
-  I  HAVE WORKED ON THREE NEARBY FARMS DOING 
VARIOUS LABOR AND MECHANICAL JOBS.   
-  I  AM CAPABLE OF REMOVING SNOW SAFELY,  CLEAN AND 
QUICKLY WHILE WATCHING FOR BYSTANDERS AND 
COWORKERS.   
 
-  I  HAVE REL IABLE TRANSPORTATION TO AND FROM WORK.   
-  I  WILL  BE COURTEOUS AND PROFESSIONAL IN  ALL  THAT I  
DO.  
-  I  BELIEVE I  WILL  BE ABLE TO PERFORM ANY MANUAL 
LABOR MENTIONED IN  YOUR JOB DESCRIPTION.   
-  I  CAN TAKE INSTRUCTION AND FOLLOW THROUGH.   
-  I  WILL  LEARN AND FOLLOW TOWNSHIP RULES AND 
GUIDEL INES IF  HIRED.  
-  I  HAVE A  FLEXIBLE SCHEDULE THAT WILL  ALLOW ME TO 
PRIORITIZE GETTING THE JOB DONE IN A TIMELY MANNER.   
-  I  CAN KEEP TRACK OF MY HOURS ON THE JOB.   
-  I  WILL  WEAR APPROPRIATE APPAREL FOR THE JOB AND 
WEATHER.   
-  I  TURNED 17  YEARS OLD ON SEPTEMBER 20 ,  2024  
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION,  
JEDIDIAH W.  F IL IPOVICH  
 
 
 
 


